WALTER J. HICKEL, GOVERNOR

STATE OF ALASKA

OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR

OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET DIVISION OF GOVERNMENTAL COORDINATION

SOUTHCENTRAL REGIONAL OFFICE 3601 °C* STREET, SUITE 370 ANCHORAGE, ALASKA 99503-5930 PH: (907) 561-6131/FAX: (907) 561-6134 CENTRAL OFFICE
P.O. BOX 110030
JUNEAU, ALASKA 99811-0300
PH: (907) 465-3562/FAX: (907) 465-3075

PIPELINE COORDINATOR'S OFFICE
411 WEST 4TH AVENUE, SUITE 2C
ANCHORAGE, ALASKA 99501-2343
PH: (907) 278-8594/FAX: (907) 272-0690

January 7, 1994

Russ Berry
Superintendent
Denali National Park and Preserve
P.O. Box 9
Denali, AK 99755

Dear Mr Borry

The State of Alaska has reviewed the Environmental Assessment concerning the rest stop and campground at the Teklanika River in Denali National Park and Preserve. This letter represents the consolidated comments of the State's resource agencies.

The State is pleased to see the National Park Service (NPS) making visitor improvements inside the park. We support the proposals and appreciate that the NPS will be able to more comfortably accommodate an increased number of visitors at this location along the park road. The Section 810 Evaluation appears to be adequate, and the State does not anticipate that the improvements will have negative impacts on subsistence users of the park.

According to the EA, the campground is subject to flooding; yet the document is unclear about what portion of the \$1.7 million cost of the improvements will be spent on the campground. We urge NPS to consider flood potential in the design of the campground upgrade, so that valuable public funds are not spent on improvements which could be readily damaged by future flooding. This topic should have been addressed in greater detail in the EA.

Thank you for the opportunity to review this document. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at 561-6131.

Sincerely,

Sally Gibert

State CSU Coordinator

cc:

Harry Noah, Commissioner, Department of Natural Resources Carl Rosier, Commissioner, Department of Fish and Game John Sandor, Commissioner, Department of Environmental Conservation

Bruce Campbell, Commissioner, Department of Transportation and Public Facilities

Richard Burton, Commissioner, Department of Public Safety John Katz, Governor's Office, Washington, D.C.

CSU Distribution List Teklanika January 7, 1994

Tina Cunning, Department of Fish & Game, Anchorage

Terry Haynes, Department of Fish & Game, Fairbanks

Priscilla Wohl, Department of Environmental Conservation, Anchorage

Alice Iliff, Department of Natural Resources, Anchorage

Jeff Otteson, Department of Transportation/Public Facilities, Juneau

Paul Rusanowski, Division of Governmental Coordination, Juneau

Director, Department of Commerce & Economic Development, Tourism, Juneau

Stan Leaphart, CACFA, Fairbanks

Mike Strunk, NPS Planning, Alaska Regional Office, Anchorage